
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Tuesday, July 3, 2018, 8:30AM
MINUTES

Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Chair, Noreen Donahue, Peter Hughes, Ann Howe (8:35AM)
Also present:  BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Town Administrator Chris Clark, Water Superintendent Dan Pelletier, Health Director Meggan Eldredge, Val Peter and others
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Chairperson Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.
Public Comment - None
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 6/5/18 and 6/21/18:     Motion to approve by Peter Hughes



       Seconded by Noreen Donahue
       Vote: Yes-3 No-0 

Annual Selection of Officers 
Noreen Donahue suggested a slate of Officers for the upcoming year.  She stated that her preference was to see different members act as Officers each year but since the Committee was only formed in January of 2018, she felt the Chair should continue through FY19.  
Noreen made a Motion to approve the following slate of Officers for FY19:




Chair – 
Sharon Pfleger




Vice-Chair – 
Peter Hughes




Clerk – 
Noreen Donahue

Motion was seconded by Peter Hughes.

Vote: Yes-3 No-0 

Planning Discussion – Communications Coordinator Position 
At the last Selectmen’s meeting, BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine had introduced the topic of a need for better communications control within the Wastewater Project.  Larry suggested that new staff is needed to ensure good outreach with the town residents in the Phase II area and the town as a whole.  Mr. Ballantine presented his recommendation for a “Communications/Outreach Coordinator” which included among others the following points:

· Help develop a communications/outreach strategy
· Develop a “communications tree” to include appropriate staff and CDM Smith
· Have one person designated to respond to all questions

· Use all social media, TV, and newspaper coverage

· Help prepare monthly status reports on all Wastewater topics include D/H/Y Clean Waters 

Ann Howe expressed concerns that the creation of this role would not accomplish the intended objective.  Ann felt that it would be difficult to find an applicant with the proper background for this part-time position.  Noreen Donahue expressed support for this endeavor.  Noreen felt it would help to fill a gap that we are currently experiencing in information dissemination.  Peter Hughes stated that he felt the RFP (Request for Proposal) for this position should include certain deliverables e.g. newsletters, Phase II resident database development, neighborhood event planner, and would preferably be filled by a local individual.

It was agreed that Larry would refine the points raised by the Committee and would bring it back to the BoS in order to prepare a Request for Proposal for the position.       
Planning Discussion – Step by Step Guide for Hook-ups

The Committee wants to create a manual covering issues that the homeowner will face when connecting to the sewer system.  Ann Howe had prepared a draft report that includes some of the information that should be included.  The committee has a member pending confirmation, Val Peter, who has been selected for membership but not yet officially appointed by the BoS.  Val also has background and interest in the development of this type of guide.  

Chair Sharon Pfleger directed Ann Howe and Val Peter (after being sworn in) to be the point people in the formulation of a draft of this guide. They can use anyone on the committee as additional resources.  It was agreed that there should be monthly updates on the status of the report.   

Planning Discussion – Committee’s Updates to Board of Selectmen

Methods of reporting the Committee’s activities and recommendations to the Board of Selectmen have often been discussed.  It is not only an opportunity for giving information but also, at the televised BoS meetings, it brings exposure to the audience watching.  In the past the BoS had weekly segments called “Wastewater Moments”.  It has been suggested that the Committee continue the reporting in a different manner with monthly reports at BoS meetings.  

There was discussion as to whether these reports would be an item on the agenda or Public Comment.  If they are Public Comment, then those who follow the agenda would not be aware that the reports were planned.  Also, it was mentioned that all of the reports would not have to be done by Chair Pfleger but could be given by other members of the committee.
The consensus was that this reporting process would start in September 2018 and the Chair would work with Larry Ballantine and the BoS to initiate our addition to their agenda.

Update from Town Administrator

Town Administrator Chris Clark reported on several items including the CDM SRF application process due for October 2018 and our legal firm’s progress checking into the easement status of the 15 private ways in the Phase II area.  Also, he is working to determine the location of the six pump stations needed.  

Chris further said that he is getting more questions about irrigation and how to keep data re quantities of water solely used for irrigating lawns separate from water which goes into the sewer system and bears a charge for treatment.  The Water Commission is looking into different metering methods to manage these needs.    
Correspondence/Announcements
While there were no announcements, several members of the audience expressed an immediate need for specific information to guide them with the hook-up process.  They were directed to Dan Pelletier and Meggan Eldredge as Dan and Meggan have been meeting with residents on a one-on-one basis as needed.  
Next Meeting Date – Thursday, July 26, 2018 at 6PM in Town Hall
Adjournment
9:55 AM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


